To whom it may concern,
This letter is meant to explain some of the operations Ben Montrose had in his early childhood.

When Ben was approximately 18 months old, he underwent an operation to prevent premature closure of his skull (Crainiostenosis).  This was performed at Mckay Dee Hospital, Ogden, UT approximately, Aug 1985.

The procedure removed a very large part of the center portion of the top of his skull, about the size and length of an adult hand, beginning at the upper forehead and continuing down the rear of the head.  The bone was removed and left to grow new bone.  There were of course many stitches from the operation upwards of 80 or more.
After the surgery Ben was in the hospital recovering for about 10 days.  When he returned home he had to where a protective soft helmet to protect the area where bone had been removed.  Over the next several months new bone began to grow from the middle out eventually filling the the void where the bone had been removed.  We and his doctor consider the operation a complete success.

Ben also had a hernia operation when he was about 3 years old.  The operation was performed at the Logan Regional Hospital in Logan, UT.  This was a single hernia operation and was performed as outpatient surgery.  After the surgery Ben recovered at home for a day and the next day felt fully recovered and was back to normal activity.

I trust this will give you the information you need.
Sincerely,
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Richard (Rick) Montrose

